

IVCRC Minutes



- **2023/05/30** at Pardall Center and on Zoom
- Minutes and actions recorded by **Bella Strollo**
- Call to order at **8:00 PM** by **Yiu-On Li, Internal Chair**

A. Setup

A-1. Roll Call

22-23 Honoraria

Name	Attendance	Position
Abraham Del Rio Castillo	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	External Chair
Alex Roginski	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Community Outreach Coordinator
Bella Strollo	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Vice Chair
Bobby Nguyen	✗ Absent ▾	Publicity Coordinator
Carissa Mendoza	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Pearman Fellow
David Sim	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Treasurer
Eric Carlson	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Senate Liaison
Irena Wong	✓ Present, 🌑 Late ▾	Special Projects Coordinator
Madeline Castro	✗ Absent ▾	Historian
Marko Jovanovic	👍 Excused ▾	Events Coordinator
Mulan Nguyen	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Greek Liaison
Riley Hull	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	IVTU Liaison
Sanil Katula	✓ Present, 🌑 Late ▾	Publicity Coordinator
Teya Weckerly	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Graphic Design Coordinator
Vanessa Gonzalez	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Arts and Culture Commissioner
Yiu-On Li	✓ Present, ☀️ Early ▾	Internal Chair

A-2. Excused Absences

Motion/Second:

Motion to excuse

Action:

A-3. Proxies

Motion/Second:

Motion to accept

Action:

A-4. Chumash Land Acknowledgement

“Before we begin, we acknowledge that the lands this University were built upon were founded upon exclusions and erasures of many Indigenous peoples, including those on whose lands it is located, the villages and unceded territories of the Chumash people.”

B. Public Forum

2 minutes per presenter, 3 minutes per Q&A, 5 minutes per discussion.

Sephardic Shabbat Dinner

- Want to incorporate food that people haven't necessarily tried before
- Want to create a cultural experience for people in IV and UCSB students
- Marketing through Chabad IG and mailing list
 - No advertising targeting non-Jewish
- Event is open for anyone in the community to join
- Collab with Club SAMI (Sephardic American Mizrahi Initiative)
 - This event is different than Mega Shabbat because it focuses on a the cultural traditions of Sephardic Jews
- Received some funding from F&B
- We need them to send us a revised budget with specific line items indicating which ones IVCRC would be paying for

Discussion

- Last funding request of the year, can give them what we have left in our budget
- 1,000 max

C. Action Items

C-1. Old Business

C-2. New Business

Motion/Second: Riley/Abraham

Motion to pass \$1000 for Sephardic American Mizrahi Initiative's Sephardic Shabbat

Action: 13-0

Motion/Second: Vanessa/Alex

Motion to appoint David Jr Sim as the IVCRC internal chair for the 23-24 school year

Action: 13-0

Motion/Second: David/Riley

Motion to appoint Vanessa Gonzalez as the IVCRC external chair for 23-24 school year

Action: 13-0

Motion/Second: Riley/Mulan

Motion to appoint Carissa Mendoza as the IVCRC community outreach coordinator for 23-24 school year

Action: 13-0

Motion/Second: Riley/Vanessa

Motion to appoint Mulan Ngyuen as the IVCRC Greek Liaison for 23-24 school year

Action: 13-0

Motion/Second: David/Riley

Motion to appoint Sanil Katula as the IVCRC Special Projects Coordinator for 23-24 school year

Action: 13-0

D. Reports and Vibe Checks (10m)

Discuss just one highlight from your report.

D-1. Advisor Reports

1. Allina
2. Ruth

D-2. Member Reports

3. Projects
 - a. Alex - bands are almost all paid, needs to be done by June 4th
 - b. Carissa -
 - c. Irena
 - d. Marko
 - e. Vanessa - Friendship Manor dance night
 - f. Bella - hosted Study Jam, Friendship Manor dance night was a huge success
4. Publicity
 - a. Bobby
 - b. Mulan - posted for Study Jam, posting for recruitment soon
 - c. Sanil -
 - d. Teya - worked on Yiu-On's surprise for the meeting
 - e. Abraham - recruitment Digiknow ad is live
 - i. Tried to call Lucidity, they didn't answer
5. Admin
 - a. David - working on honoraria committee
 - b. Madeline
 - c. Riley - still being ghosted by Krav Maga
 - d. Eric - appointed to second pro temp, preparing to draft policies over the summer
 - e. Yiu-On - Hosted PCGB Study Jam with Bella
 - f. Fernando -

E. Discussion Items

Get food (in-person); share media (virtual).

Hold a retrospective every two weeks.

a. Is there anything anyone would like to cover first? (3m)

b. Internal (3m)

- i. Who will lead the next meeting? No one :(
- ii. Who's taking photos of this meeting? (do a selfie)
- iii. Give receipts to David
- iv. Give stoles to Abraham

c. End-of-year (10m)

- i. Fernando's birthday (sing)
- ii. Special surprise
- iii. Prizes
- iv. Thanks
- v. Fill out your position guideline docs with things you learned and advice for the next person in your position
- vi. David and Vanessa: stay tuned for transition info

d. Retrospective (10m)

- i. What went well this year?
 - 1. Switch to departments was positive
- ii. What can we do better next year?
 - 1. Felt lack of communication between projects department and publicity
 - 2. Work with other organizations, meet more people, figure out more community needs

e. Pardall Carnival (3m)

- i. Update [Pardall Carnival guidelines](#) with things you did this year and how we can do better next year

f. Department sync (3m)

g. Friendship Manor (3m)

h. IVRPD youth programming (3m)

- i. Connecting them with Health and Wellness for cooking classes
- ii. Talk to Chem Professor Feldwinn who runs SciTrek
- iii. Vanessa's art friend

i. Krav Maga (3m)

- i. New time?

- ii. Ghosted by COSWB and SB Krav Maga

j. Anything else? (3m each)

- i. What can I do to be helpful to you?
- ii. Uno
- iii. Alex

F. Adjournment

Motion/Second: Riley/David

Motion to adjourn at 9:04pm

Action: Voice vote, 13-0